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SHUDY CAMPS PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 6th OCTOBER 2022 AT 

7.30PM IN ST MARY’S CHURCH, CHURCH ROAD, SHUDY CAMPS. 

Present : Councillors Anita Kiddy (Chairman), Justin Plumb, Simon Powell, Sharon Kell,  

In attendance:  Jackie Dockerill (Parish Clerk), Councillor John Batchelor 

Members of the public:  0 

1. OPEN FORUM 

Fallen Tree  

The recent fallen tree in Blacksmiths Lane has now been cleared and AK wanted to thank 

everybody who helped. 

Lorry Traffic 

The number of Lorries travelling through the village has increased over recent weeks and there 

are many concerns - speed, damage to the highway and also the contents of the lorries and 

contamination. 

AK emailed the concerns to HB prior to the meeting, there were no up dates from either JB or HB. 

So this item will be carried forward to the next meeting awaiting a response from JB or HB 

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

 

Apologies were received from Councillor Henry Batchelor and Councillor Paul Malins 

 

3. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 8th September 2022 

 

RESOLVED: that the Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 8th September 2022 approved as a 

correct record. 

 

4. MATTERS ARISING ON THE MINUTES 

Open Forum 

PM mentioned the large drainage pipe at Nosterfield End, we are not aware of any 

correspondence being sent or received on this matter, so carried forward to the next meeting. 

Maintenance of Defibrillator 

Clerk has replaced the pads in the Defib unit and there is still no response from Glebe House to 

date regards being the guardian of the machine       

Councillor details on SCPC Website 

JP has forwarded a bio and photo to the clerk, this has been passed to Jon who will upload in 

due course, once this has been done the updates will be complete.     

   

5.  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
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      None declared  

6.  DISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS’ REPORTS 

     RECEIVED: Oct 2022 (previously circulated to Councillors) 

      Stagecoach services changes have been announced and the 13B service is being withdrawn at 

31/10/22 and this will effect a number of residents.   

 JB explained that the Mayor of Cambridge and the Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Combined 

authority are currently working on find a replacement for many services which are being 

withdrawn, updates to follow. 

 The congestion charge consultation has yet to open, JB will notify the PC when know and this 

will then be published on the Whatsapp group. 

 LHI will being opening soon, no more information available currently. 

 Further work on the A1307 is due to start at Dean Road in Spring 2023  

  

7. FINANCIAL ACCOUNTS 

    REPORTED: that the balance of £9734.60 in the Treasurer’s Account at 30th Sept 2022. 

    REPORTED: Following expenses have been made since the last meeting 

 Re imburse PM - Fuel for Lawnmower     20.15 

Sept 22 Clerk Salary 30/9/22      775.45 

Netwise Annual Hosting  from 26/9/22     396.00 

Annual Insurance – Amount tbc (£186.74 20/9/22)   452.76 

Re imburse Clerk - WEL Medical defib pads     47.94  

Precept Rec’d 19/9/22       3900.00  

   

     REPORTED: Following expenses was approved for payment 

Payments/Receipts for authorisation at this meeting 

Red Shoes Payroll Services (July to Sept)     43.20 

SSE (Aug to Sept Standing Charges only) 24/9/22 DD   18.55 

           

ACTION Clerk 

REPORTED : the balances of £8 in the Social Club Account and £8794.35 in the s106 account on 30th 

September 2022        

   8. PLANNING MATTERS 

i) Ref: 22/03079/S73 Shardelows Farm Mill Green Shudy Camps 

 This application has now been withdrawn. 

          

9. HIGHWAYS AND RELATED MATTERS 
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i) Nosterfield End phone box 

BG and JM were unable to the meeting, but prior to the meeting BG informed the PC that the local 

residents no longer wish to purchase or relocate the phonebox and also that some work had been 

undertaken to the area directly around the box and this was understood to have been done in 

conjunction with their highway contact.  

ii) Mobile Speed sign purchase 
 
No feedback has been received from Castle Camps in respect of a joint purchase. 
 
iii) Jubilee Green     
 
SP has drawn up the questionnaire to be completed by residents to confirm the usage of the site 
over a number years. AK has completed the form and SP will aim to get at least 2 more residents to 
complete the questionnaire, then the forms can be submitted.     
      

iv) Village Sign Repair  

Gary the builder has been seen at the site and it would appear the repair has been carried.  

v) LHI Bid 

It was decided that the PC will apply for a MVAS again this year. 

SK will complete the application, taking much information from last year’s application but the speed 

data was recorded in 2021, so the PC will contact John Haine and Rachel Wirrmann to see if there is 

anymore up to date data available. 

vi) Overhanging Trees on Blacksmith Lane 

Matt Ellis of Shudy Camps Park has been in touch with the parish council and confirmed that he has 

contacted a Tree Surgeon and is arranging for the trees to be trimmed back.    

vii) Community Gritting Scheme  

It was decided that the PC would not apply for the scheme in 2022 and proceed as previous years 

with regards pavement gritting 

10. DATE OF NEXT MEETING   -  Thursday 3rd November 2022 7.30 pm 

11. MEETING ATTENDED/FORTHCOMING AND TRAINING ATTENDED 

Cambridgeshire ACRE AGM Wed 28th Sept 14.00-15.00 via Zoom  - unattend 

Joint Parish Meeting (Planning) – Thurs 29th Sept Balsham @7pm – SK was unable to attend 

at last minutes, so no one from SCPC was able to attend, HB has been contacted for 

feedback to queries submitted prior to meeting 

 

There being no further business, the meeting concluded at 20.35 pm 


